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YOU NEED TO KNOW: Estral Beach has bacteria advisory 

by Charles Slat, Monroenews.com 

People are being advised to stay out of Lake Erie at Estral Beach due to high bacteria counts.

The beach showed high counts based on water samples taken Tuesday by the Monroe County Environmental Health Division.

The division tests four bathing beaches along the county’s Lake Erie shoreline weekly and issues an advisory whenever elevated bacteria counts are discovered. The readings at Estral Beach prompted an advisory against whole body contact with the water at the beach.

Health officials reported the Estral Beach samples showed a count of 571 colonies of E. coli bacteria per 100 milliliters of water. The maximum permissible level under state guidelines is 300 colonies based on a weekly test.

A whole body contact advisory means that persons should not immerse their heads under water, swallow water, or enter the water with scrapes or cuts which may expose them to the E. coli bacteria.

Samples taken at the beaches at Sterling State Park, Woodland Beach and Luna Pier were each well under 100 colonies per 100 milliliters of water.

The body contact advisory for Estral Beach will not be lifted until future weekly tests show that bacteria levels have fallen below the maximum limit.

The water is sampled weekly and test results are known by the end of the day each Thursday.

E. coli bacteria levels in Lake Erie can increase due to a range of reasons, including runoff from farm fields where livestock are kept, sewage plant overflows during wet weather and other factors.

